
WAC 173-401-710  Permit renewal, revocation and expiration.  (1) 
Renewal application. The source shall submit a complete permit renewal 
application to the permitting authority no later than the date estab-
lished in the permit. This date shall be no less than six months prior 
to the expiration of the permit. The permitting authority may require 
that a permit renewal application must be submitted earlier. The per-
mitting agency must mail this written notice to the source at least 
one year before the new application deadline to ensure that the terms 
of the permit will not lapse before the permit is renewed. In no event 
shall the application due date be earlier than eighteen months prior 
to the expiration of the permit. The permitting authority shall send a 
permit application to each source at least six months before a com-
plete application is due.

(2) Permit issuance. Permits being renewed are subject to the 
same procedural requirements, including those for public participa-
tion, affected state and EPA review, that apply to initial permit is-
suance.

(3) Expired permits. Permit expiration terminates the source's 
right to operate unless a timely and complete renewal application has 
been submitted consistent with subsection (1) of this section and WAC 
173-401-500. All terms and conditions of the permit shall remain in 
effect after the permit itself expires if a timely and complete permit 
application has been submitted.

(4) Revocation of permits. The permitting authority may revoke a 
permit only upon the request of the permittee or for cause. The per-
mitting authority shall provide at least thirty days written notice to 
the holder of a current operating permit prior to revocation of the 
permit or denial of a permit renewal application. Such notice shall 
include an explanation of the basis for the proposed action and afford 
the permittee/applicant an opportunity to meet with the permitting au-
thority prior to the authority's final decision. A revocation issued 
under this section may be issued conditionally with a future effective 
date and may specify that the revocation will not take effect if the 
permittee satisfies the specified conditions before the effective 
date. Nothing in this subsection shall limit the permitting authori-
ty's authority to issue emergency orders.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 70.94.161(2). WSR 02-19-078 (Order 02-02), § 
173-401-710, filed 9/16/02, effective 10/17/02. Statutory Authority: 
Chapter 70.94 RCW. WSR 93-20-075 (Order 91-68), § 173-401-710, filed 
10/4/93, effective 11/4/93.]
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